
Hundreds of u65 dementia patients miss
out due to Frank’s Law delay

Home
All News
Hundreds of u65 dementia patients miss out due to Frank’s Law delay

27 Dec 2018

Hundreds of dementia patients in Scotland under the age of 65 have missed out
on a year of free personal care after the SNP delayed introducing Frank’s
Law.

New analysis has found that, at the end of March 2018, there were 867 people
below the age threshold being treated for the illness.

Campaigners and opposition politicians had called for the rule change to be
brought in from the beginning of April 2018 following the passing of
legislation in September 2017.

However, SNP ministers decided only to introduce the changes from 2019,
meaning hundreds of patients – many of whom are gravely ill – have had to
fund their own care packages in the meantime.

Frank’s Law is named after dementia sufferer and former Dundee United
footballer Frank Kopel, who died at the age of 65 in 2014, having been
diagnosed six years previously.

The SNP consistently refused to introduce the law change to open up free
personal care to dementia patients under the age of 65 in the face of strong
lobbying from, among others, Frank’s wife Amanda.

Eventually, after shadow health secretary Miles Briggs threatened to launch a
member’s bill to force through the move, the SNP caved.

Analysis of ISD Scotland figures has revealed that in 2017/18 there were 484
dementia patients aged between 60 and 64; a further 245 aged from 55 to 59;
and 85 who were 50 to 54.

In addition, 38 were aged between 40 and 49, and 16 patients receiving
dementia medication were 39 and under.

Scottish Conservative shadow health secretary Miles Briggs said:

“The SNP was dragged kicking and screaming to agree to bring in Frank’s Law.

“As soon as the legislation was passed it should have been brought in at the
next reasonable opportunity, which would have been April 2018.
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“Instead, the nationalists dithered again, and as we can now see that means
that hundreds of patients missed out.

“These figures clearly show that, in 2017/18, more than 800 patients aged
under 65 were being treated for dementia in Scotland.

“At least if the SNP government had moved swiftly, those people could have
caught a break by the time April came around.

“But for many, the SNP’s needless 12-month delay will have been too late.”

Amanda Kopel said:

“There have already been under 65s who were denied free personal care because
of the repeated excuses about why Frank’s Law couldn’t be implemented until
April 2019.

“I realise the wheels of government can turn slowly, but if things had been
put in motion long before 2017 by the SNP, and if it had taken the issue
seriously, Frank’s Law could have, and would have, been delivered long before
now.

“How can you put a price on a person’s life? Sadly, that’s exactly what the
SNP has done, but churning out excuse after excuse as to why it wasn’t
feasible or affordable.

“I know there have been many people under 65 who have sadly passed away since
the announcement in September. They were living in hope, and I am saddened
for those who were unable to hang on to see this come into place.”


